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Question: 
Senator O'NEILL: If I do not get through them all, I might have to put some on notice. I go 
to a line of questioning. The Assistant Treasurer was given directions in the role as of 25 
September, in the period between 25 and 28 October last year. If the Assistant Treasurer gave 
the ATO directions, did you follow—  
Senator Cormann: 'If' is a hypothetical question.  
Senator O'NEILL: I am assuming that, in that period of time, you were given directions by 
the Assistant Treasurer. Is that correct?  
Senator Cormann: That is an appropriate question to ask—whether there was a direction.  
Mr Leeper: I am not sure that we are subject to direction, in that sense.  
Senator Cormann: I would be very surprised if there was, but we can take on notice whether 
there was.  
Senator O'NEILL: Any communications between you and the Assistant Treasurer in the 
period between 25 and 28 October.  
Senator Cormann: You are talking about 2015, are you?  
Senator O'NEILL: Yes, last year.  
Senator Cormann: We will take that on notice and we will check that for you.  
Senator O'NEILL: Just to see if she indicated the community concern. I am referring to a 
document tabled in the Senate from the ATO which states: 'The review and approval process 
has been completed and approval from the Minister for Finance has been received for the 
ATO proposal.' Could you explain to me the link between the finance minister and the 
Assistant Treasurer in this instance?  
Mr Leeper: That is part of the normal process. We go through the evaluation, we reach a 
conclusion about the best-value-for-money option from the field of applicants. The 
commission assigns an undertaking or a covering note to the secretary of the Department of 
Finance indicating that this has been the outcome of the tender process and the secretary of 
Finance, as I understand it, then needs to seek ministerial approval. I would emphasise that 
these are the normal, ordinary processes followed for these kinds of leases.  
Senator O'NEILL: Could I have a copy of those normal, ordinary documents and the dates 
on which this happened?  
Senator Cormann: We actually undertook to provide that to you on notice yesterday, but I 
am happy to repeat that undertaking. 
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Answer: 
There was no correspondence between the ATO and the Assistant Treasurer in the period 
between 25 September 2015 and 28 October 2015 in relation to the Gosford building. 

In accordance with the Commonwealth Property Lease Endorsement process, the Minister for 
Finance considers and (if appropriate) endorses the leasing proposal.  

The ATO informs the Assistant Treasurer, as minister responsible for the Australian Taxation 
Office, as required on matters of importance regarding the ATO.  

The Commissioner of Taxation sent a letter to the Secretary, Department of Finance seeking 
endorsement of the ATO proposal on 15 September 2015. The Cost Benefit Analysis attached 
to the letter cannot be provided as it contains commercially sensitive information. Refer to 
attachment. 

The Commissioner of Taxation received a letter from Secretary, Department of Finance 
outlining the endorsement from the Minister for Finance on 23 September 2015. Refer to 
attachment. 
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